

Spittal V.C. School Newsletter 17 - Spring term 2022

Football – On Monday two football teams of year 3 and 4 pupils and year 5 and 6 pupils travelled to Waldo Williams school in Haverfordwest for a friendly match. The children enjoyed the match and were great ambassadors for our school. We are looking forward to arranging further matches.

Governing Body sub-committee – Yesterday the school development plan governing body sub-committee met for their monthly meeting, focussing on the staff professional development and improvement activities the school is undertaking to further improve oracy skills using resources from Voice 21 and the use of oracy skills to further improve numerical reasoning.





PFA meeting – Following on from the results of the questionnaire the PFA shared in the Autumn term, the next PFA meeting will be held in the school hall on Monday. We look forward to welcoming people to join us for the meeting and refreshments.

Collecting children – If your child is being collected by someone different from the usual person please let the class teacher know via a dojo message. Thank you for your help with this as it supports us with our safeguarding procedures.

Reason for absence – A reminder to all families that a child's absence from school should be reported to the class teacher on the first day of absence. Where school do not hear from parents and cannot make contact the Local Authority policy requires the school to report this to the attendance officer.

Earrings – A reminder that the school policy on earrings is plain stud earrings only on the basis of safety. We appreciate your help with this.

Information Regarding Strike Action - I am sure you are aware that the Education sector have recently balloted and the school leaders' union NAHT Cymru will now engage in industrial action short of strike and NEU is currently taking discontinuous strike action. Whilst the unions have collectively tried to minimise the direct impact on children and young people, the ability of schools to maintain usual provisions may be affected. I am writing to inform you that no classes at Spittal School will be affected and the school will be open to all children as per normal.

Dates for the diary

- Mon 13th Weds 15th Year 5&6 Llangrannog residential
- Mon 20th Fri 24th February Half term break

Have a good weekend.





Yours sincerely

Mrs S. Vaughan Head teacher